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and Powder River counties.” Ac-
cording to Bernie Hildebrand, 
FWP Wildlife Biologist, “The best 
sharp-tail habitat in Region 7 is 
primarily in McCone county to 
Sidney, Glendive and the Baker 
area. The rest of the region may 
hold the birds but the habitat is 
marginal.” 

2009 SAGE GROUSE 
Sage-grouse counts across Mon-

tana this spring were improved 
from recent years, but generally be-
low average. Cold wet conditions 
in early June in southern Montana 
likely impacted young broods. 
According to Rick Northrup, FWP 
Statewide Game Bird Coordinator, 
he predicts below average abun-
dance again this year in most sage 
grouse range. In Region 7 the best 
sage grouse habitat is Ingomar, 
Sumatra and south to Alzada. 

According to Howard Burt, “In 
the Baker/Fallon area sage grouse 
populations are lower than last 
fall. The birds usually hatch the 
latter part of May and the first part 
of June. We had a cool wet spring 
so this may have impacted chick 
survival.” 

Scott Hemmer said, “Sage grouse 
experienced a decline in 2007 due 
to West Niles Virus and popula-
tions are still recovering from that. 
My spring lek counts in Carter and 
Powder River counties showed 
population levels to be lower than 
normal.” 

2009 HUNGARIAN 
PARTRIDGE 

Hun populations are not sur-
veyed in Region 7 because they 
are scattered and not abundant. 
According to Bernie Hildebrand, 
“Huns are an incidental upland 
game bird in Region 7. Typically 
they have higher population levels 
in dry years as compared to wet 

years so the fall of 2009 may show 
reduced population levels.” 
Applications for tundra 
swan hunting permits 

are due Sept. 3. 
In the Pacific Flyway, which 

includes Freezout Lake Wildlife 
Management Area near Fairfield, 
500 permits will be offered for 
swan hunting in Cascade, Cho-
teau, Toole, Liberty, Hill and those 
portions of Teton and Pondera 
counties east of US Highway 287 
from Augusta to Choteau and US 
Highway 89 from Choteau to the 
Blackfeet Indian Reservation. 

An additional 500 permits are 
available for the Central Flyway 
portion of the state. 

Hunters must choose either the 
Pacific or Central Flyway when 
they apply. Applications, which 
must be received by Sept. 3, are 
available at all FWP offices and 
online at fwp.mt.gov . You may 
apply directly online, or print out 
a form to mail in. 

Completed application forms 
and a $5 drawing fee and optional 
bonus point fee must be sent to the 
address listed on the application. 

Basic Bird Hunting 
And Shotgun Skills 

Workshops Set
The Montana Fish, Wildlife & 

Parks’ Becoming An Outdoors 
Woman program will sponsor 
workshops on basic bird hunting 
and shotgun skills in early Septem-
ber in Great Falls and Glasgow.

BOW workshops teach women 
outdoor skills in an environment 
known for clear information, en-
couragement, hands-on instruc-
tion and camaraderie. Participants 
in a similar 2007 workshop say 
being with other women learning 
new skills and the patient BOW 

instructors made for a positive 
learning experience.

“It gave me the confidence to go 
out and use the skills I learned,” 
said Roxanne Ochs of Great Falls. 
“To see different types of hunt-
ing dogs and what their specific 
roles are in the field helped me to 
decide what type of dog I wanted 
to hunt with. I have a dog I’d like 
to hunt with now and have been 
using whistle and hand signals in 
her training.”

The two Beyond BOW Work-
shops scheduled this September, 
will teach participants how to 
shoot a shotgun, identify and hunt 
upland game birds and waterfowl 
and about hunting dogs and how 
to work with them.

During the Great Falls workshop 
participants will shoot game birds 
and work with hunting dogs and 
their handlers. 

In Glasgow, the workshop will 
include a hunting dog demonstra-
tion and an opportunity to shoot 
clay targets.

Gail Reiter of Vaughn also at-
tended the 2007 BOW upland 
game bird hunting workshop.

“We have four labs who love to 
hunt, and I thought it was time 
that I found out what the attrac-
tion was,” Reiter said. “I love the 
exercise, the quiet, the beauty and 
watching very talented dogs do 
what they are trained to do and 
what is in them inherently.”

BOW workshops are designed 
so participants leave ready to go 
out and fish, shoot, canoe, cook 
outdoors and use a bow, map, 
and compass. The workshops are 
open to anyone 18 years of age or 
older.

Ochs said one thing she learned 
that stayed with her was to be 
positive.

“Even if you never bring down 
a bird, the day in the field is a 


